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The purpose of the study was to found out relationship between Speed and Agility with 
Playing Ability of Hockey Players. There were two selective motor components and 10 
variables to measure playing ability which were used as a criterion measures for this 
study. For analysis the data and to find out the relationship between selective motor 
fitness components and playing ability Pearson Product Moment correlationship was 
applied. Level of confidence was set at .05 levels. After evaluation the result of the study 
was clearly disclosed that Speed and Agility had considerable relationship with the 
playing ability of the university level hockey players of D.A.V.V. Indore. On the basis of 
results and associated discussion it may be concluded that the Speed and Agility had low 
correlation ship with playing ability. There were the probabilities of lack of coaching 
aspects, which could be directly influenced to playing ability. It could be a result of short 
term training camp which determines a micro training cycle. That training period was 
genuinely very short and incomplete to train any university level team. These all showed 
clearly in the findings that the speed and agility were less correlated with playing ability. 
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INTRODUCTION 

The components of fitness each work together to contribute to the ability of the body to 
handle physical demands. The more efficient the body functions, the higher the level of 
the fitness. Optimal fitness is a combination of lifestyle, nutrition, habits, but it cannot be 
reached without appropriate level of physical activity. Singer define this term in two 
different forms, motor ability indicates present athletic ability. It denotes the immediate 
state of an individual to perform in a wide range of motor skills. “Motor ability as a sort 
“Intelligence” tests to predict ultimate motor potential of an individual”. In this 
connection a number of motor ability test have been developed to find out the 
classification and achievement expectancy in physical activities at different ages of life 
both the sexes. 

A hockey training program must meet the demands of a very physically challenging, 
multi-sprint sport. Played on a similar sized pitch with the same number of players and 
for a similar duration, physiologically field hockey is a close match in many ways to 
soccer. While intermittent in nature, players must perform continuously for 70 minutes 
with just one 5-10 minute interval. This places a high demand on the aerobic system and 
good aerobic endurance is required to support repetitive bouts of high intensity exercise. 
Anaerobic power and anaerobic endurance is high in elite hockey players. Although the 
majority of the game is spent in low-level activity such as walking and light jogging, 
repeated back-to-back sprints make speed and tolerance to lactic acid an important 
characteristic in players.  

Abstract 
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According to my perspective, in the game of Hockey there are many conditions which are 
in unbalanced manner during play. We all know that how the Hockey becomes as a 
Power game from the last 2-3 decades. Physical fitness in the modern Hockey needs 
more strength specifically in the fore-arm and wrist as well as agility and speed are also 
big need in the modern hockey for executing quick and one touch passes. There are too 
many competitions commenced as a new format of hockey like as Hockey India league, 
European league and now a very latest Indoor hockey which are demanding quick 
actions. The Speed and Agility are playing a main and dominant role in modern Hockey, 
which is directly influence the Playing ability. 

Speed is the rate of motion, or equivalently the rate of change in position, is often 
expressed as distance travelled per unit of time. A sub category of speed is quickness, 
which is the ability of the central nervous system to contract, relax or control muscle 
function without involvement of any preliminary stretch. 

Agility is also influenced by body balance, coordination, the position of the centre of 
gravity, as well as running speed and skill. Agility can be improved with agility training 
drills but also by improving the specific individual fitness elements of speed, balance, 
power and co-ordination. 

Playing ability is not only about the skills but also about the strategies, tactics, 
sportsmanship, and overall discipline in the field. There are various playing abilities in 
the game of Hockey some are as follows: dribbling, hitting/striking, pushing, goal 
shooting, scooping, receiving, coordination with team mates, tactics and strategy, respect 
of rules and regulations.  
METHODOLOGY 

Total 20 male subjects were selected for the study. The subjects were selected by 
purposive sample technique. These were the University level Hockey players of DAVV 
Indore. Their age ranged between 18-27 years. 

Selective Motor fitness variables: 

1. Agility was measured by 10x4 Shuttle run. 

Purpose: To measure the agility of the performer in running and changing direction.  
Equipments: Marking tape, stop watch and two dumbles.  
Procedure: The performer start from behind the starting line on the signal "go" and runs 
towards the dumbles, pick up one, return to the starting line, and places dumbles behind 
the line. Then repeat the process with the second dumble. Total distance covered in one 
repetition will 40 meter. 
Scoring: The score for each performer is the length of time require (to the nearest tenth 
of second) to complete the course record. 
2. Speed was measured by 50 m Dash. 

Purpose: To assess speed. 
Objective: To run as fast as possible. 
Equipment: Two stopwatches minimum, athletics track or level surface to run, lime 
Powder to mark. 
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Instructions: For safety purposes, the subjects will ask to do warm-up for 15 minutes 
including- jogging, strides, loosening, stretching exercises etc. There will be also 
explained and demonstrated sprint start and its commands. 
Procedure: After a light warming-up period, the subjects will take his position on the 
line. Two subjects maximum run at a time. On signal ‘GO’ the subjects started his race. 
One trial will be permitted. 
Scoring: The score will be elapsed time to the nearest one tenth of a second between the 
starting signal and the instant the subject crossed the finished line. The fractions will be 
rounded to the next largest one tenth of a second. 
Playing ability Assessment: 

To assess the Playing ability of players, researcher used 10 different variables included 7 
playing skills which are scored by the experts through subjective judgment. 

1. Dribbling 

2. Hitting 

3. Goal shooting 

4. Scooping 

5. Receiving 

6. Defensive tactics and strategies 

7. Offensive tactics and strategies 

8. Inter-communication 

9. Team-coordination 

10. Respect to rules and regulations. 

The Speed and Agility that must have to belong with playing ability have been measured. 
The tests were administered to measure the selective fitness components of the selective 
players. Firstly, Speed and Agility were evaluated. Next day the three experts were 
observed a friendly match and had been given their own scores by subjective judgment. 
In order to find out the relationship between Speed, Agility and playing ability Pearson 
product moment correlationship was applied and the level of significance chosen for 
study was at .05.  
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ANALYSIS OF THE DATA  
TABLE – I 

RELATIONSHIP OF MOTOR FITNESS AND PLAYING ABILITY 

 
                     Variables correlated 

 
            Coefficient of Correlation (r) 

 
           Motor fitness and playing ability 

 
                      0.42 

 

Significant at 0.05 level of significance r 0.05 (18) = 0.42 

The obtained value of r = 0.42 from table – I clearly indicates low correlation between 
speed, agility and playing ability, which is not significant because the required value at 
0.05 level of significance with 18 degree of freedom is 0.42. Because of the total 
subjects, degree of freedom was 18. It could have significant in 0.44 correlation 
coefficient. That indicates Speed and Agility had considerable low relationship with 
playing ability of university level Hockey players of D.A.V.V. Indore. 

DISCUSSION AND FINDINGS 

The result of the study clearly disclosed that Speed and agility had considerable 
relationship with the playing ability of the University level Hockey players of D.A.V.V. 
Indore. The result contraindicate with the earlier researches, which have showed the 
significant relationship of these variables i.e. Speed, agility and playing ability. The other 
fact might be that if the playing ability was scored after end of the match, then the players 
got few scores comparative to the considered scores by influencing the various factors. 
i.e. Fatigue, Psychological pressure, Rush of the game, match situation etc. therefore it 
could be possible that somewhere the difference is remained in scoring of all individual 
skills and playing abilities. The present study showed that relationship of speed, agility & 
Playing ability was below average, the reason might be due to the fact that the players 
was belongs to different-different places therefore players had lack of coordination. The 
other reason was also for low correlation that every player has specific fitness according 
to situation in the game, as example: A defender must have more Strength and Power and 
a winger must have agility and speed with endurance dominantly. Therefore, it could be 
another reason for this insignificant correlationship.  

CONCLUSION 

Based on results and associated discussion it may be concluded that Speed and Agility 
had low correlation with playing ability. However, from the earlier researches and 
according to literatures and the prior experience the Speed and Agility must be significant 
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relationship with playing abilities but in this study, there is the outcome of Low 
Correlation between them. This may be because of many influencing factors, which are 
described in the discussion of findings. So lastly, it is concluded that the Speed and 
Agility of the University level Hockey players of D.A.V.V. Indore had insignificant 
relationship with the playing abilities, and had Low Correlation between them.    
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